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The meeting was called to order at 12:35 by Ron Jackson, Chair.
1)  Approval of Minutes:

Approval of the December 11, 2006 Faculty Council Minutes was deferred to the next meeting on February 26, 2007.
REPORTS
2)  President’s Report

Dr. Harden reported that Spring enrollment was around 6,000 and adjustments will be made to the CSU financial budget for those numbers.  The President and Provost Hoffman provided several indicators for the slightly lower that projected enrollment.  Associate Provost Eaves stated the numbers exceeded 2006 Spring enrollment.  

CSU is on target for breaking ground in March for the student dormitory.  Occupancy in the summer of 2008 is expected with approximately 450 beds.  The dorm will be self sufficient with support by resident students.  CSU is moving forward on the Student Center and a $75 support fee per student has been requested for approval.  The Student Center should be opened in the Fall semester ’08.
Other possible projects:  1) preliminary investigation of acquiring property from Atlanta Bible College should they decide to move, along with the adjoining property of Dr. Trammell; 2) the owners of Clayton Place have contacted CSU stating they are not happy with financial performance at Clayton Place and would be willing to discuss a venture,   the GA System offices are encouraging acquiring the property; 3)  GA System is working on capital implementation plan over a six-year period fulfilling the needs of all campuses. For CSU, if approved, it would mean $33 – 44M for improvements.  This plan has to be funded by legislature.  CSU has a month to submit our plan to UGS.
Q&A followed.

3)  Provost Report

Dr. Hoffman reported that the MBA was approved by the BOR and that the minor in Women’s Studies will be separately submitted in February for approval.  She congratulated the School of Business for their work on the program.  She advised the Council that the American Bar visit regarding the CSU paralegal program has been set for March 2007.
SACS dates for a visit have been changed and Dr. Eaves is waiting for new visit dates on the Masters of Liberal Studies.  For the next three years, continuous visits are anticipated within building the masters programs. 

Another project in the works is two English and Math sub-committees that are taking a look at a joint-venture learning support program with Georgia Perimeter College next fall in the areas of reading and math.  Also SIMS has a proposal for a Bachelors of Computer Science and Arts and Sciences is putting together another one for a Masters in Education.

4)  Class Scheduling Options Sub-Committee Report

Kay Kemp submitted to the Council the sub-committee’s report on the MWF scheduling including faculty comments and recommendations.  A discussion followed.  Dr. Eaves provided some facts on other similar institutions and stated that further considerations should be submitted to Administration for full review.  A motion was made and approved referring the MWF report to the Provost’s Office for consideration and comment.
5)  University Institutional Review Board

With allotted time running out, Dr. Walley-Jean’s report was tabled until the February 26th Faculty Council meeting.

6)  Human Resources New Online Service

Brenda Findley, Director of Human Resources, gave a brief overview of the new Employee Self Service program which will provide the following services to faculty and staff:  view and print paycheck info; update direct deposit information; view dependent/beneficiary data; update Sate and Federal tax withholdings; view enrolled benefits and maintain current address, email or phone number.
The meeting was adjourned by Chair Ron Jackson at 1:30pm.  The next scheduled Faculty Council meeting is February 12, 2007 at 12:30pm in UC 260.
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